Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the 
Village Hall on Thursday, 15th October 2009

Present	Jackie Mortiboy in the Chair			Bob Scarfe		
Erica Forbes					Tony Dunn

Cllr Richard Honey and six members of public were also present.

Apologies for absence: Apologies had been received from Peter Webb and from Cllr Richard Honey.

Minutes of the Meeting on 17th September 2009 were approved as a true record.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes
Jackie Mortiboy reported that Mr M Ward and a colleague from the Environment Agency had visited Brook on 15th October.  He re-iterated that the property owners are responsible for the maintenance of the brook.  The edges of the brook that are collapsing can be repaired at a cost to the landowner who must pay £30 to the environment agency to apply for approval of remedial works they wish to undertake.  The Environment Agency claim that both banks and the stream are the responsibility of the landowners, this contravenes the claims of Kent Highways Services.  The Clerk is to clarify this with Kent Highways Services.  The landowners who have not been undertaking their maintenance will be written to.

The leaflets regarding pot holes have been delivered – thanks to all of those who assisted with the delivery.

Questionnaire for Housing for Older Persons
Brook Parish Council considered the questionnaire and concluded that it is happy with the questions of this comprehensive questionnaire.

Update from the Tree Warden
The tree warden had sent an update, this was circulated and a copy is kept on file with these minutes.  Thanks were expressed to Pat Forbes and Tony Dunn for the work they had undertaken on the tree by the village hall.  Linda Cross has responded to the issue of the trees behind the Church being cut back, further correspondence is awaited.

Update from Ward Councillor
Cllr Richard Honey was not in attendance but had asked for the Councils thoughts on the letter from Wyecycle.  Brook Parish discussed the letter received from Wyecycle and have decided to not act, instead leave the idea of action to the residents.

The Financial Statement was approved.
There were no cheques to be written, it is noted that the Clerk requires an invoice for the bulbs and for the remedial works completed on the Village Hall driveway.

Any Other Business
The 40mph sign opposite Brook Farm House has been damaged and was discussed again – the Clerk is to chase this.
There is water leaking at the entrance to the Village Hall.

The museum renovations are due to begin on Monday 19th October.

The ownership of the land on the way to the culvert was discussed, the Clerk is to try and find out whose responsibility it is to cut this.

The next meeting was confirmed as Thursday, 12th November 2009, the Clerk would like any items for the agenda by Monday 2nd November, please.
 
There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed at 8.10 PM.

